Flight testing 6 September 2006
Two flights today, one before work, one after work.  Today was the initial climb testing and stability testing.  For climb testing I used the vertical speed indicator for the initial runs.  My vertical speed indicator shows an initial drop when I start to climb, but Jeff Scott pointed out to me that this was normal for a static gage located under the wing stub where my is located.  So for now I am assuming once the climb is established that the indicator reads correctly.
110 mph – 300 feet per minute

100 mph – 400 feet per minute

90 mph – 500 feet per minute

80 mph – 600 feet per minute

OAT 26 degrees C at ground (1000 feet). Altitude for testing was 4000 – 5000 feet.

I’ll rig up a video camera or other recording device to do some time to climb tests at a later point. I was going to just record the numbers manually but pretty much determined it would be impossible to remember all the data, watch the timer, watch the altimeter, and fly the aircraft smoothly all at the same time. Better to have a recording device do that work for me while I concentrate on flying the plane.
Stability testing.  I’ve have the trim systems pretty close to where I want them so I did some stability testing.  I have good positive stability in all areas except the ailerons. Here the result is a neutral stability.  Once in a bank my aircraft will stay in the bank and it does require manipulation of the controls to return it to normal.  My evaluation is that this is probably due to friction in the plans built controls system I have installed.  
Comparison to other KRs I have flow. I do believe my KR2S has somewhat better stability than the KR2s I have flow.  To be honest I have not flow a true KR2S other than mine. While I did fly Jeff Scotts, it was before he enlarged his tail surfaces to the larger size. I do feel my KR2S is not quite as sensitive on the controls due to the increased size of the control surfaces and longer tail, as should be.  I am not having any issues controlling or landing my airplane.  I do concentrate on keeping my speed down to 80-90 starting at opposite the touch down point in the downwind leg of the pattern.  I also have been flying a slightly lower pattern altitude of 600-700 feet.  The slower speed and shallower approach is working fine for my landings.
